
 

 
 

 

 

28 April 2022 

 

Statement re. The John Fisher School, Purley 
 

 

As with all Catholic schools, The John Fisher School is a welcoming and inclusive place for all pupils, and we 

were extremely pleased that this was recognised by Ofsted. The Archdiocese of Southwark was concerned 

however, that there were inaccuracies in the report surrounding the cancelled visit of Mr Green, with evidence 

appearing to be drawn solely from media reports. The Diocesan Education Commission has today written to 

Ofsted asking them to review the report again. 

 

Respect for the God-given dignity of each human life sits at the heart of Catholic education and respect is a 

two-way street. Literature that insults the faith, which in the case of Mr Green’s book was a highly sexualised 

re-writing of the Lord’s Prayer, understandably causes offence to many Christians, and as such has no place 

in a Catholic school. 

 

It is important that the school can now move on from this, and the Diocesan Education Commission will 

continue to work with the Local Authority, Governing Body, unions, and senior leaders at The John Fisher, in 

the best interest of parents, pupils and all members of staff.  


